MINUTES

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

DECEMBER 11, 2013

WEDNESDAY, 4:15 P.M.

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT:  Jimmie McCamic, Chairman;  Robert M. Baker, Secretary/Treasurer;  Tony Werner, Greg Marquart

BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT:  Leslie Nutting
ALSO PRESENT:  Dottie Thomas, Library Director;  Bonnie Vavrock, Secretary/Bookkeeper

CALL TO ORDER:  Mrs. McCamic called the meeting to order at 4:17 p.m.

MINUTES:  Mr. Marquart moved to approve the minutes of the November 13, 2013 board meeting after correcting the wording in paragraph six of the Directors’s Report.

Mr. Werner seconded.  

VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Werner

YES



Mr. Marquart

YES

Mr. Baker arrived at the meeting.

FINANCIAL REPORT:  

Operating account #2 checking



       $          1,800.57


Payroll account checking





                   0


Capital Money Market savings


                           130,625.26

Operating Money Market savings




   657,126.47


Operating CD – Main Street Bank A




   102,532.81


Operating CD – Main Street  Bank B



               102,698.03


Capital CD – First Choice #1
                      

                           103,138.04

 Capital CD – First Choice #2




               103,547.38


Operating CD – Progressive Bank




   208,919.30


Operating CD – United Bank-A




   102,048.47








TOTAL
          $1,512,436.33

Revenue received: November 2013


County Commission 





            $    56,572.73     Board of Education






      46,545.00      

State basic grants-in-aid





                    0              


Special grants







                    0
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Fines








        1,178.53

Copying machine fees






           439.15

Contributions







      19,149.60

Interest Earned






             74.29     Endowment Trust I.E.






        2,841.31

Sale of books, catalogs, etc.





           177.00       


Other:  Out of State Patrons –15.00, Operating Sup Cr –40.90,                1,645.59   



Book Credit 314.35, Erate AT&T – 1,275.34 









TOTAL
$  128,623.20

OPERATING CONTRIBUTIONS

Ruth Weller – Donation






$    3,933.42

Sean Duffy – book proceeds






           44.20

Robert Rine – Donation






         100.00

Adelaide T. Hoose – Donation





    15,000.00

Anonymous








           71.98 

  







 TOTAL
$  19,149.60

INVOICES

November 2013  Operating #2 Account


     
 
$  55,981.06

November 2013  Transfer to Payroll                                                                  30,875.84

November 2013 EFTPS  Deposit


                   
     
      9,743.11

November 2013 ACH Debit (Retirement)


       
                  7,808.81

November 2013 Capital Account





      3,564.28

 







TOTAL         $ 107,973.10

WARRANTS

November 2013 Operating #2 Account


Warrants #25991- #26036





$  55,981.06

November 2013 Transfer to Payroll




                30,875.84

November 2013 EFTPS Deposit



                              9,743.11

November 2013 ACH Debit (Retirement)



                  7,808.81

November. 2013 Capital Account 

            Warrants #492 - #493






      3,564.28

TOTAL         $ 107,973.10
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VERIFICATIONS

Total Operating Balances as of  October  2013                    
 
$634,729.96

+November. 2013 Revenue




                          128,623.20  

-November. 2013 Expenditures




              107,973.10






   
    SUBTOTAL

$655,380.06

Operating CD Main Street Bank A





  102,532.81

Operating CD Main Street Bank B





  102,698.03

Capital CD First Choice #1






  103,138.04

Capital CD First Choice #2






  103,547.38

Operating CD Progressive Bank





  208,919.30

Operating CD United Bank - A




              102,048.47

                                                                                CD SUBTOTAL            $722,884.03

Capital Balances as of  October 2013



  
   134,172.24









TOTAL        $1,512,436.33

INVOICES AND WARRANTS

Mr. Marquart moved to approve the Financial Report for the November 13, 2013 board meeting.  Mr. Werner seconded.

VOTE:
Mrs. McCamic
YES



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Werner

YES



Mr. Marquart

YES

PUBLIC INPUT/PRESENTATIONS

There was no public input or correspondence.

DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Ms. Thomas reported on the following:

Xerox Contract – Ms. Thomas reported that the five year contract has expired. She said that the company no longer offers machines that make only photocopies. The new machines make photocopies, scanned documents, faxes, and are networked into the library's in-house network plus the internet. Mrs. McCamic asked if we got a quote from Hughes.  Mr. Werner said to check and see if  Hughes is on a month to month basis.
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Awesome Author – Ms. Thomas shared an email from a parent whose son was a winner in the contest. The email was a thank you to Lee Ann and a testimony to her son's renewed interest in both reading and creative writing (see attached). 

Water fountain - Ms. Thomas reported that the water fountain in the main entrance lobby was repaired because it had a leak. 

Wheeling Area Genealogical Society - Ms. Thomas reminded the board that she was to share with them the names of the new officers of WAGS. She said the new President is Lou Yurkovitch, the Vice-President is Judy Fugate, the Secretary is Marge Ritchie, and the Treasurer is Jeanne Finstein.

Tax service – Ms. Thomas reported that she had met with Lynette Parker, head of the VITA program in Ohio County. She said that she told Ms. Parker that there would not be any tax service on Tuesdays because of the many library programs regularly scheduled on that day. She said that Lynette indicated that she did not believe Wednesday evenings could be added to the tax preparation schedule because there were not enough volunteers available for Wednesday evenings.  Ms. Thomas also said that the Hometown Movers would be scheduled to move and set-up the tax room prior to tax season starting. 

Peoples University - Ms. Thomas reported that the current session of People's University focused on philosophy and had 54 registered participants. Participants attend the weekly sessions for the full course on that topic. She said the next session begins March 4 and ends April 22. It will focus on astronomy. 

Ms. Thomas reported that a letter was sent to request a copy of  the Elizabeth Bowers Justice trust document.

Ms. Thomas reported that the law firm of McCamic, Sacco and McCoid sent the Library a beautiful poinsettia that the staff displays at the Circulation Desk.

Ms. Thomas reported that OCPL's Security Guard, Charlie Slater, recently retired from McKeen Security. She said that Brandon Baker will be the new guard, at least until the beginning of the year. 

Christmas Luncheon – Ms. Thomas reminded the board that the staff luncheon will be December 18, 2013. She expressed her hope that the board members could attend. 

Ms. Thomas reported that the new music downloadable service, Freegal, is up and running on the Library's web site. She said each patron is permitted three downloadable selections per week. 
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Ms. Thomas shared with the Board an email communication from the West Virginia Library Commission about a software patch so that the newest version of Word Perfect would still be able to work on the older computers. She said the message illustrates that the Library Commission is  unable to secure any new grants for new computers for public libraries throughout the state. 

Ms. Thomas reported that the Ohio County Commission sent an $8,038.54 check for the October 2013 tax revenue. 

Ms. Thomas distributed the Adult Programming Report, the Security National Trust Company monthly investment report, and the Wesbanco Trust report. She said the Children's Department report was included in the mailed board packets. Mr. Baker asked that the Children's Report be noted next time on the heading of the document. Ms. Thomas said she would tell the Children's Specialist. 

ANNOUNCEMENTS

There were no announcements.

OLD BUSINESS

DISCUSSION OF FURNITURE

Ms. Thomas said that she contacted both  Hagedorn Auctioneers and Behm Auctioneers, but they have not yet returned her call. She said that Garth’s of Columbus, Ohio estimates that their fee would be no higher than 10%, possibly even less than that for libraries and museums.  She said that Garth’s would not charge to pick up the furniture.  The company will estimate the value of the items and auction them. She said that they look at antique websites that show the worth of the items because they are being sold or auctioned. 

Mr. Baker said that we could take pictures of the items or schedule an appointment for an appraisal.  Ms. Thomas said that we could email Garth’s the pictures.  Mr. Baker said that pictures of each side of each piece of the furniture should be taken and sent along with the measurements, size of dovetails,  hardware, and size of boards.  Mr. Baker volunteered to come in so that we could be sure all the important parts of the furniture are photographed. For example, he said it is important to show how the wood pieces are fitted together.

NEW BUSINESS

UPDATE ON WVLA’S FUNDING PROPOSAL

The WV Legislative Interim Committee that was charged with studying library funding

has concluded its study without making any recommendations. The Committee has 
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chosen not to recommend any legislation. However, Ms. Thomas said, the legal advisors for the Committee were writing a bill that would call for a dedicated portion from each class of property through the regular levy of the county boards of education. Currently the boards of education throughout the state are not using their full levy rates so this would draw from the unused part of the rates.   

Ms. Thomas said that the library community could seek sponsors for the legislation. 

Mr. Werner left the meeting at 5:17 p.m.

DISCUSSION OF ARCHIVAL STORAGE ROOM

Ms. Thomas reported that she had approved another change order for Maness Contracting, Inc. for $240. She said it was for cove base on the interior of the Archival Storage room and had been overlooked in the original proposal. 

Ms. Thomas said that the wall of the Archival Room that is the exterior wall of the building has some vertical cracks and is seeping some water. Mr. Marquart said that the foundation is leaking and that the only waterproofing, according to the specifications when the library was built, is tar painted onto the exterior surface of the walls. He said that as the building settled,  small cracks form where moisture is able to seep through.  Mrs. McCamic asked if we could wait until after April to have it inspected and addressed.  Mr. Marquart said it was not an emergency.  Mr. Marquart said he would contact Mansuetto and/or Kalkrueth Roofing to look at the problem.

There being no further business, Mr. Marquart moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:28 p.m.  Mr. Baker seconded.

VOTE:
Mr. McCamic

YES



Mr. Baker

YES



Mr. Marquart

YES








Respectfully submitted,








Bonnie Vavrock








Secretary/Bookkeeper
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